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26th June 2015 
 
 
Email:  
 
Dear  
  
I am writing in response to your enquiry under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) 
reference FOI/15/06/16. 
 
You requested the following information: 
 
Kindly provide the information concerning workforce expenditure and vacancies in the year 
to 31 March 2015 for your Trust as set out in the attached excel spreadsheet (which is 
attached as both an excel document and a pdf document  - either one of which may be used). 
Kindly complete the figures on the spreadsheet and either email it back to us or post it back 
to us. 
 
We are seeking information on expenditure in the year to 31 March 2015 on frontline staff 
(that is staff who directly care for patients) split between Doctors, Nurses and Other Staff, 
and expenditure on Non-Frontline staff. For each of these staff groups we seek a breakdown 
of expenditure between permanent staff, extra cover (broken down between additional 
hours, bank/NHSp, Overtime and Agency) and Contract/Interim. 
 
We also seek a breakdown of total expenditure for the Trust in the year to 31 March 2015 
split between Workforce Expenditure, Non-Workforce Expenditure categorised as Revenue 
expenditure and Non Workforce Expenditure categorised as Capital expenditure. 
 
Please see attached our completed spreadsheet providing the requested information. 
 
 
We are also seeking information on vacancies as at the start of the period (that is 1 April 
2014) and at the end of the period (that is 31 March 2015). We would like the vacancies 
expressed as a percentage of the total workforce, ie. Vacancies/Establishment x 100. We 
refer to this as the % Vacancy. We seek the % Vacancy for frontline staff broken down 
between Doctors, Nurses and Other Staff and for Non- Frontline Staff. 
 
Please see the table below which shows the requested information for the start of April 2014 and 
the end of March 2015. 
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 April 2014 March 2015 

 % Vacancies 
against plan 

% Vacancies 
against plan 

A & E 10.93 7.79 

Other -0.28 -4.20 

All 10.65 3.59 

 
 I hope you find this information helpful. 
 

If, for whatever reason you are unhappy with our response, you are entitled to pursue any 
dissatisfaction through South East Coast Ambulance NHS Foundation Trust’s (SECAmb) Internal 
Review Procedure at: 
 
South East Coast Ambulance Service NHS Foundation Trust 
40-42 Friars Walk 
Lewes 
East Sussex 
BN7 2XW 
Email:complaints@secamb.nhs.uk 
  
Should you remain unhappy with the outcome of any such internal review , you may request a 
decision from the Information Commissioner at: 
  
The Information Commissioner’s Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
  
If I can be of further assistance to you, please do not hesitate to contact me, quoting the above 
reference number. 
  
Yours sincerely 
 
Freedom of Information Coordinator 
South East Coast Ambulance Service NHS Foundation Trust 


